
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell (Neptune Street and Poplar Avenue, 
Tipton) (Temporary Road Closures) (Dudley Road, Tipton) (Temporary 
One-Way Road Closure) (Birmingham New Road, Tipton) (Temporary 
Left Turn Filter Lane Closure) (High Street, Tipton) (Temporary No Left 
Turn Restriction) (Castle Road, Tipton) (Temporary No Right Turn 
Restriction) and (Vernon Avenue, Tipton) (Temporary No Left Turn 
Restriction) Order 2024 intends to temporarily prohibit vehicles from 
proceeding along the following roads:  
 
Neptune Street, which will be closed at the junction of Dudley Road. 
Traffic will be diverted via Sedgley Road West, Dudley Road and vice-versa. 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to be 
completed by 25/10/2024 effective from 01/10/2024 (24hr).  
 
Poplar Avenue, which will be closed at the junction of Dudley Road. 
Traffic will be diverted via Menin Road, Shrubbery Avenue, Dudley Road and 
vice-versa. The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to 
be completed by 23/10/2024 effective from 16/10/2024 (24hr).  
 
Dudley Road, which will be closed one-way in a southerly direction between 
the junctions of High Street (southern side) and Birmingam New Road. 
Traffic will be diverted via Sedgley Road West and Birmingham New Road.  
 
Birmingham New Road – closure of left turn filter lane to Dudley Road. 
Traffic will be diverted via Tipton Road (southbound) to the roundabout at 
Castle Gate Island and Tipton Road (northbound).  
 
Vernon Avenue – no left turn restriction to Dudley Road. The maximum 
duration is 18 months but the work is expected to be completed by 
29/11/2024 effective from 01/10/2024 (24hr).  
 
High Street – no left turn restriction to Dudley Road. Traffic will be diverted 
via Dudley Road, Sedgley Road West and Birmingham New Road.  
 
Castle Road – no right turn restriction to Dudley Road. Traffic will be diverted 
via Dudley Road, Sedgley Road West and Birmingham New Road. 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to be 
completed by 03/11/2024 effective from 01/10/2024 (24hr).  
 
Purpose - to facilitate access to excavate and install high voltage cable 
ducting by Doocey Group on behalf of National Grid Electricity Distribution. 


